
  

 

  
 

  
 

  
 

  
    

 
   

    
 
 

  
  

   
  

         
    

 
   

     
 

        

  
          

   
 

  
      

  

   
 

 

         
 

 

           
  

 

 

 

www.MercyCareAZ.org 
 

  

October 23, 2023 

Division of Disabilities Request for Information Notice 

Applicable to: Mercy Care DD 

The following Request for Information (RFI) comes from the Division of Developmental Disabilities 
(DDD) that we have been asked to pass along to our provider network. 

The Department of Economic Security, Division of Developmental Disabilities (DDD) plans to gather 
information through a Request for Information (RFI) from current or potential providers that will 
help DDD improve and expand residential services for individuals with a co-occurring intellectual 
and developmental disability and behavioral health needs who require intensive behavior support 
and interventions. The RFI will provide information about services that support a person’s choice 
to live in and access opportunities in their communities to help them transition into a less 
restrictive setting when clinically appropriate. 

The RFI is expected to be posted on October 16, 2023. The service falls under - 99000000 Arizona 
Taxonomy of Human Services and 85000000 Healthcare Services commodity codes. 

Current or potential providers must self-register in the Arizona Procurement Portal (APP) to 
participate in the Request for Information (RFI) and other procurement opportunities with the 
State. 

•	 To obtain information and technical assistance with APP please call the Help Desk 
at (602) 542-7600 or visit 
https://app.az.gov/page.aspx/en/sup/registration_extranet_manage. 

•	 Online tutorials, reference guides, and FAQ are also available at the State 
Procurement Office’s (SPO) website, https://spo.az.gov/suppliers/app-support. 

Interested parties/providers that are not registered in the Arizona Procurement Portal (APP) will 
not be able to respond to the Request for Information (RFI). 

Sign up for our email list 

Mercy Care | 4500 E. Cotton Center Boulevard, Phoenix, AZ 85040 

STAY CONNECTED 
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